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Our recent Sweetheart Tournament was a huge success 
thanks to our Tournament Director Dan Rawlins and  
Social Director Jerry Watson!  Despite Covid-19  
limitations, your team put together an enjoyable event 
from the warm hospitality at the check-in table to the final 
awards ceremony on the driving range.  Their new ideas 
and hard work paid off with one of the most memorable 
tournaments we have had in a while.  Congratulations to 
all the winners whose names and photos are in this 
month’s Bulletin! 
Also worthy of special mention is our 2021 Sweetheart 
Couple of the Year.  Although the selection of our  
Sweetheart Couple is one of the more enjoyable duties of 
the Club President, the number of eligible contenders 
within our great community makes the decision  
challenging.  Sue and Gary Sell were ultimately chosen 
for this year’s award and, based upon the crowd’s  
reaction to the announcement, it was a good choice!  
They both have served on the Men’s and Women’s Golf 
Club’s Board of Directors and participate in other activities 
throughout our community.  Married 53 years, when Gary 
and Sue are not visiting their children and grandchildren 
who also live in the Lake, they enjoy traveling throughout 
the country towing their fifth-wheel. 
Our next tournament is one of our majors, the Spring 
Kickoff which is scheduled for March 13

th
 and 14

th
.  This 

event combines two tournaments in one.  There is the 
Spring Member/Member and the SCGA 4-Ball qualifier, 
with our winner going on to represent CLMGC in the 
SCGA tournament.  You select which tournament you 
wish to compete in.  The details for these tournaments 
can be found on the posters announcing the event on 
Holes #1 & #10, or in the Pro Shop, where you will find 
signup sheets.  As a major tournament, the results are 
part of our prestigious Player of the Year award, so don’t 
forget to sign up for this one! 
A reminder that as of February 1st, you are now required 
to drop your signed and attested scorecards in the  
drop-box in the Pro Shop after every round.  Although 
scorecards from the Wednesday Game are exempt since 
scoring is done the day of play using attested cards, you 
must drop a card any other time you play even when you 
play a course other than our home course in Canyon 
Lake.  This makes Handicap Director Rick Halsey’s job 
easier and helps us all to maintain the integrity of the 
game and make it fair for everyone. 
In the words of Richard Tufts, from his book The Creed of 
the Amateur, “an amateur is one who competes in a sport 
for the joy of playing, for the companionship it affords, for 
health-giving exercise, and for relaxation from more  
serious matters.”  Let’s all try to keep focused on the 
creed of the amateur! 
The Men’s Club Board meetings are on the first  
Wednesday of the month after golf around 1:30 pm in the 
Magnolia Room.  Hope to see you there! 
Play your best, putt ‘em out, and have fun! 

 President’s  
 Message 

 by 
 Bruce Wallace 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2021 Board of Directors 

2021 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                  February 13
th
 

Spring Kickoff (4 Ball Qualifier)        March 13
th
 & 14

th
  

President’s Cup & VP Cup                            April 24
th 

Member/Guest                              May 8
th
 

Club Championship                            June 4
th
, 5

th
, 6

th
 

Stag Day                                              September 11
th 

Monster Day Tournament                     November 10
th 

Fall Member/Member                 November 13
th 

& 14
th
  

Christmas Tournament                         December 11
th
  

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of 

golf for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 

      Jamesmagil tamontgomery@verizon.net.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  

 jthompso2@aol.com  jthomso2@aol.com                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  

             patkemball@pga.com 

President        Bruce Wallace   602 329 8029 
             do2success@aol.com 
1ST VP-Handicap   Rick Halsey     951 202 0865 
             rickhalsey@msn.com 
2ND VP-Wed Game   Chuck Newsom  951 775 6640 
             inlandchuck@gmail.com 
Treasurer       Eric Schrader   408 966 6690 
             snjsshrks@att.net  
Secretary        Tom Scudieri   602 799 2100 
             thomasscudieri@yahoo.com 
Tournaments     Dan Rawlins      714 907 5418 
             rawlins.dan@yahoo.com 
Public Relations    Andrew Quinn  714 342 8118 
             awquinnn@gmail.com 
Membership/Rules  John Reed     562 755 1549 
             reedjohne@msn.com 
Social          Jerry Watson   928 308 9276 
             watsondblplay@msn.com 
Green Committee  Dave Nickel    310 930 6801 
             d.g.nickel@twc.com 
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President’s  
Message  

by  

Ina Pickard 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2021 Board of Directors 

President         Ina Pickard       951-244-3062 
              bobandina@gmail.com    
 
Major Tourn        Linda Kamashian    951-244-3675
    1st VP         lkamashian@ca.rr.com   
 
Handicap         Norma Yarbrough    951-244-8753 
    2nd VP       normajyarbrough@msn.com     
 
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Kathy Homewood    951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com  
Recording Secretary                                                         
              Kathy Voss       951-742-2413
              kathyvoss83@gmail.com  
 
Treasurer         Lila Gann        951-244-6863 
              llgann@verizon.net 
 
Membership       Donna Nunes      951-244-9066 
              dknunes@ca.rr.com 
 
Corresponding Secretary         
              Babette Stubbs     951-244-5335 
              stubbsins@outlook.com 
     
Rules            Joanna Spiller      951-244-1553 
              dinosaurs35@verizon.net  
 
Social           Nancy Zimmerman   916-825-4356 
              Nancyz0880@gmail.com  

2021 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                    January 19 

Valentine Tournament             February 9 

SB&R Tournament                       March 25 

Club Championship                 March 16, 18, 23 

Senior Championship                   April 20, 27 

Member Guest                     May 14 

President’s Cup                         June 15, 22 

Couples Eclectic                 July 13, 20 

Member/Member Eclectic       September 14, 16, 21 

Jack & Jill Charity                           November 20 

Christmas Tournament                   December 14                

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 2, May 4, August 3, November 2 

2021 is starting off on a positive note.  We were able to 
have our Valentine Tournament.  Unfortunately at the time 
of planning all inside and outdoor dining was closed.  The 
committee still managed to make it a fun tournament for all 
of us.  Congratulations to all the winners and thank you to 
Linda Kamashian, KK Beecher, Linda Johnson and Anne 
Norris.   Job well done. 
Our next tournament will be our Club Championship 3-day 
tournament.  That will be held on March 16, March 18, end-
ing with lunch and awards on March 23

rd
.  I hope you are 

planning on playing in this very important tournament.  It is 
a gross tournament, but we are all flighted and you can win 
in your flight. Come on out and support your Club Champi-
on.  We have a lot of new ladies this year.  I am excited to 
see who our next champ will be.  If you have any questions, 
contact the committee of Linda Kamashian, Ina Pickard, 
Linda Johnson and Lou DeYoung. 
On Thursday, March 25

th
 SB&R will be played at our 

course.  Lunch will be served on the Country Club patio.  
We usually have a full field of women.  I’m hoping the worst 
of COVID will be behind us at that time and we have our 
normal attendance. 
I would personally like to thank the Men’s Golf Club, Bruce 
Wallace and Dan Rawlins for their awesome valentine  tour-
nament, It was well-organized, the rules were clear, the 
chocolate and muffins were delicious.  I was pleased that 
so many of our ladies were able to play. It was one of the 
best tournaments we’ve been to in a long time.  Good Job 
guys.  Also, congratulations to Sue and Gary Sell, the 
Sweetheart Couple of the Year. 
Our most improved golfers for January were Judy Kim, 
Cathy Barr, Ellie Clow and Barbara Spraul.  Keep up the 
good golfing ladies.  Our Gross winner for the month of 
February was Gerry Meeks, with a gross score of 91.  Our 
net winner was Ina Pickard with a net score of 68. 
Travis Montgomery has asked that the Women’s Golf Club 
volunteer to work the welcome tables at the Red Cross 
Blood Drive on April 12

th
.  Please let Travis or myself know 

if you can volunteer. 
If any of you have questions on rules, please write them 
down and be sure to check with our rules chairperson, Jo-
anna Spiller, on how to proceed.  Pat has agreed to come 
talk to us either upstairs on the patio or out on the driving 
range regarding any rules questions we may have.  Please 
be thinking of your questions so we can clear some of the 
confusion up. 
In closing, when you see the TWG guys working hard out 
there, be sure to thank them.  They’ve done so many great 
things for our course.  The latest being the cart path on 
Hole 16.  At this time they are working on fixing the mesh 
fence on the right side of Hole 9 so our balls don’t roll out of 
bounds. 
Stay well and have fun on our beautiful course. 
 

Ina Pickard, President 
CLWGC 
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2/3/2021     
PARTNERS BEST BALL  
A Flight  
   Players                      Total Net   
1   Duggins, Steve  +  Vandruff, Shannon      62   
2   Finger, Frederick  +  Merritt, Jim          64   
3   Reed, John  +  Sanders, Mike           64   
4   Bader, Jason  +  Flores, Victor           65   
     
B Flight  
   Players                   Total Net   
1   Potenza, Don  +  Stubbs, John      59   
2   Shankland, Dave  +  Stinson, Bob    63   
3   Bradford, Gary  +  Miller, Kurt       66   
4   Kelley, Dan  +  Raworth, Don       66   
     
C Flight  
   Players                   Total Net   
1   Meredith, Van  +  Whipple, James    62   
2   Newby, Harland  +  Taylor, Clive     65   
3   Kielty, Roger  +  Thompson, Dudley  65   
4   Hawley, Chuck  +  Tucker, Richard   69   
     
D Flight  
   Players                   Total Net   
1   Fuhrman, Tom  +  Rowland, Oscar   60   
2   Pinto, Michael  +  Stanovich, Robert  64   
3   Hanover, Ross  +  Washle, Joe     65   
4   Carlson, Dave  +  Viotti, Robert     66   
 
 
18 MAX SKINS    
Player          Skins     Details  
Roger Kielty       2        Hole 1, Hole 8  
Shannon Vandruff   1        Hole 15  
Harland Newby     1        Hole 11  
Walt Popper       1        Hole 2  
Jason Bader       1        Hole 3  
John Stubbs       1        Hole 18  
    
31 MAX SKINS  
Player       Skins     Details  
James Whipple  1        Hole 10  
Bob Stinson    1        Hole 2  
Robert Stanovich 1        Hole 5  
Rodney Smith   1        Hole 8  
Oscar Rowland  1        Hole 9  

2/10/2021   
TWO BEST BALLS OF FOURSOME  
A Flight  
 Foursome                     Total Net 
1 Duggins  +  Halsey  +  Kelley  +  Scheinker   121 
2 Finger  +  Merritt  +  Shankland  +  Stinson   126 
3 Kelch  +  Kupke  +  Potenza  +  Stubbs     127 
4 Leathley  +  McCain  +  Reed  +  Sanders    128 
   
B Flight  
 Foursome                     Total Net 
1 Beecher  +  Gunter  +  Popper  +  Ramirez   120 
2 Nickel  +  Scudieri  +  Wagoner  +  Watson   125 
3 Kamashian  +  Montgomery  +  Sell  +  Stone 132 
4 Coughlin  +  Jacobson  +  Moline  +  Smykla  133 
   
C Flight  
 Foursome                     Total Net 
1 Carlson  +  Russelle  +  Schutz  +  Viotti     125 
2 Hanover + Washle +  Musser + Doidge     126 
T3 Furry + Hanover + Steed + Vandruff      130 
T3 Norris  +  Schrader  +  Talbot  +  Theodora  130 
 
18 MAX SKINS  
Player      Skins Details 
Kurt Mascio    3   Hole 3, 9, 10 
Walt Popper    1   Hole 8 
Mike Sanders   1   Hole 16 
Jason Bader    1   Hole 14 
Mike Scheinker  1   Hole 13 
Steve Duggins   1   Hole 4 
31 MAX SKINS 
Player      Skins Details 
Carlos Ramirez  1   Hole 18 
Joe Washle     1   Hole 10 
Bob Stinson    1   Hole 12 
Dave Nickel    1   Hole 16 
Edward Doidge  1   Hole 3 
Randy Schutz   1   Hole 6 
 
 



2/17/2021   
3-2-1 CHA CHA  
A Flight  
Foursome                         Total Net 
1 Evans  +  Pinto  +  Rawlins  +  Voss          126 
2 Delehanty  +  Hemborg  +  Mascio  +  Seymour   127 
3 Duggins  +  Halsey  +  Kelley  +  Scheinker     131 
4 Kelch  +  Kupke  +  Potenza  +  Stubbs        132 
   
B Flight  
Foursome                         Total Net 
1 Hawley  +  Newby  +  Taylor  +  Tucker        129 
2 Coughlin  +  Jacobson  +  Moline  +  Smykla     133 
3 Nelson + Popper + Ramirez + Whipple        133 
4 Brack + Kielty + Kim + Moore               134 
   
C Flight  
Foursome                         Total Net 
1 Clow  +  Furry  +  Merry  +  Stanovich         121 
2 Kielty  +  Pickard  +  Thompson  +  Tice        129 
3 Dawson  +  Rawlins  +  Sanchez  +  Smith      130 
4 Carlson  +  Russelle  +  Schutz  +  Viotti      130 
 
18 MAX SKINS    
Player      Skins  Details 
Chuck Hawley   1    Hole 8 
Kurt Mascio    1    Hole 14 
Ronald Kupke   1    Hole 17 
Steve Spaeth   1    Hole 3 
David Seymour  1    Hole 7 
Ted Smykla    1    Hole 12 
Jason Bader    1    Hole 18 

    
31 MAX SKINS  
Player      Skins  Details 
Bob Clow      1    Hole 12 
Robert Stanovich 1    Hole 1 
Richard Dawson 1    Hole 17 
Bob Stinson    1    Hole 2 
Bob Tice      1    Hole 7 

2/24/2021    
2 BEST BALLS  
A Flight  
Foursome                      Total Net  
1 Bradford  +  Miller  +  Riniti  +  Wallace      142  
2 Duggins  +  Halsey  +  Kelley  +  Scheinker   142  
3 Brack  +  Faia  +  Kim  +  Moore          149  
4 Finger  +  Merritt  +  Shankland  +  Stinson   149  
    
B Flight  
Foursome                      Total Net  
1 Meredith  +  Montgomery  +  Raworth  + Stone 148  
2 Beecher  +  Popper  +  Ramirez  +  Whipple   150  
3 Coughlin  +  Jacobson  +  Moline  +  Smykla  153  
4 Nickel  +  Scudieri  +  Wagoner  +  Watson   154  
    
C Flight  
Foursome                      Total Net  
1 Doidge  +  Hanover  +  Musser  +  Washle    145  
2 Fuhrman  +  Pinto  +  Rowland  +  Stanovich  145  
3 Carlson  +  Russelle  +  Schutz  +  Viotti     150  
4 Clow  +  Espinosa  +  Merry  +  Poland      150  
 
18 MAX SKINS   
Player      Skins   Details 
Roger Kielty    1     Hole 17 
Vern Kelch     1     Hole 11 
Anton Riniti    1     Hole 10 
Thom Merry    1     Hole 4 
Dave Shankland 1     Hole 7 
 
31 MAX SKINS   
Player      Skins   Details 
Carlos Ramirez  1     Hole 12 
James Musser  1     Hole 7 
Rodney Smith   1     Hole 9 
 
 

Congratulations to Vern Kelch, who scored a 
Hole-in-One in our four-man Wednesday Game 
on February 24th.  It was his first ace in over 33 
years of golfing.  Hitting to a red flag on Hole 

#11, Vern masterfully struck his driver to send 
the ball to the green.  Although it looked good 
from the tee, it wasn’t until Vern and his three 
teammates, John Stubbs, Don Potenza & Ron 
Kupke, were able to verify the rare occurrence.  
The odds of an amateur golfer’s chance of an 
ace is 12,500 to 1.  Vern’s special day earned 

him $4002.00 and everyone enjoyed a free 
drink, courtesy of the Canyon Lake Men’s  

Golf Club! 









CANYON LAKE MEN’S GOLF CLUB 
Celebrates 50

th
 Anniversary 

1971 – 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On October 6, 1971 the Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club filed “Articles of Incorporation” and “By-Laws” with the State of 
California and the rest is history.  Throughout 2021 the Club will be celebrating its 50

th
 Anniversary during tournaments 

and other activities, beginning with the Spring Kickoff Tournament on March 13 & 14. 
 
There were 85 original Founding Members in 1971 and two of them, Gene Brown and Jim Lippen are still members of 
the Club 50 years later.  They will be recognized at the beginning of the Spring Kickoff Tournament.  Member Dave 
Shankland’s father Jerry was also a founding member.  The Club’s ties to the past are strong.  In 1971, the Club also 
applied for membership in the SCGA.  Ralph Brogdon was the first President and he was supported by a ten-member 
Board of Directors.  The Golf Professional was Phil Edmondson and Larvin Houston was Golf Course Superintendent.  
Weekday green fees for property owners were $1.50 and guests and the public, $3.00.  Weekends it was $3.00 and 
$5.00 respectively and cart rentals at both times were $7.00 
 
Eight Men’s Golf Club tournaments were held in 1971, the first being the “Valentine’s Day Tournament” with 96 players.  
Now called the “Sweetheart Tournament”,  it continues on and this past month had 88 players.  That first tournament had 
men’s and women’s flights, paying low gross and low net prizes in each flight. Two players also received a sleeve of golf 
balls for breaking 100 for the first time.   Somewhere in the past 50 years it transitioned to a “couples” tournament.   
 
In April 1971, the first Member/Guest tournament was held with 58 players, paying low gross and low net prizes to indi-
viduals and two-man teams.  You could win in both categories. In May, a men’s and women’s “Breakfast Tournament” 
was held to inform the membership how to properly post scores (we could probably use one of those today). June and 
October featured Pro-Am tournaments, with June’s being a “best ball” format of three-man teams and October’s format 
was a foursome event with “two best balls of amateurs plus the Pro’s ball”.  Over 30 teams participated in both events. 
 
As true Canyon Lake golfers, believing in any excuse for a celebration, the “Wing-Ding on the Plumbout” tournament, 
celebrated a new extension to the clubhouse, known as the “Plumbout Room.”  It attracted 99 players and 140 for din-
ner.  The last two tournaments of the year were a two-day eclectic sponsored by the golf professional for both men and 
women and the Presidents Cup, a low net/three flights tournament. 
 
A lot happened that first year and a strong foundation was established that continues on today. Throughout the year arti-
cles will appear featuring the Clubs activities over the past 50 years. 

 
Travis Montgomery, CLMGC Historian 
   



Meet Your Board of Directors 
 

Tom Scudieri – Secretary 
Tom was born in Cicero, IL and lived there until he joined the US Air Force in 1962 
at the age of 17.  After serving four plus years in the USAF he went to work for ADT 
Security Systems and stayed there for 48 + years until he retired in 2013.  He and 
his wife Teri bought their Canyon Lake home in 2013 and became permanent  
residents in 2017.  Tom and Teri have been together 42 years and have two  
children, six grandchildren and two great grandchildren. 
During Tom’s 48+ years at ADT he held many positions and worked in Chicago, 
Denver, Phoenix and since 1988 in San Diego until he moved to Canyon 
Lake.  Tom started out working in the ADT Alarm Monitoring Center, with increasing 

positions of responsibility until he retired as National Accounts Manager, responsible for worldwide 
Security Services, Sales and Installation at companies such as Costco, Intel, Discount Tires and 
Sears to name a few.  His B.S. degree, in Business Management, no doubt, came in handy. 
When Tom’s not playing golf, he enjoys playing cards on-line.  Tom has been a Member of the 
Men’s Golf Club for seven years and is in his third year on the board, serving as the Green  
Committee representative last year.   Your Secretary – Tom Scudieri 
 

 
Rick Halsey – Handicap Director 
Rick is a native Californian, born in Merced in 1951. He grew up in San Diego 
where he met his wife Beverly and they have three children and six grandchildren.  
Except for going to college at New Mexico State, he has lived in California all of his 
life. 
Rick has had two careers. The first was in the restaurant business for 25 years with 
Ruben’s/Coco’s and the Ruben E. Lee.  When he left for another career, he was the 
Director of Training for the chains 215 restaurants and 25,000 employees  
throughout the country. 

Tired of traveling and not being home with his family, he became a Special Education teacher in 
SoCal, teaching in high school and at the college level for 20 years. During that time, he also 
coached football, baseball and golf, being part of coaching  staffs that won three CIF  
championships in football and two in baseball.  Combining his restaurant experience with his  
educational career he authored curriculum for courses in Hospitality and Resort Management that 
is used in Communities Colleges to this day. 
Rick learned to play golf from San Diego PGA professional Phil Rogers, who also coached Jack 
Nicholas, Lee Trevino, Lanny Watkins and others.  Rick became a member of Canyon Lake 
 Country Club and the Men’s Golf Club in 2016 as one of the original “non-resident” members.  He 
is in his third year on the Men’s Golf Club board.   Your Handicap Director – Rick Halsey 

 
Andrew Quinn – Public Relations Director 
Andy was born in Salt Lake City.  Before moving to Canyon Lake, he lived in Long 
Beach, Shanghai, Beijing, Hong Kong, London and Redlands, CA.  After graduating 
from Utah State, he was recruited by McDonnell Douglas in Long Beach working in 
logistics and aircraft conversion before relocating to Shanghai to help the Chinese 
build the MD-80 passenger plane with components from Long Beach. He then 
moved to cargo sales for Evergreen Aviation developing markets and resources in 
the Asian market. He followed his aviation related career working in financial  
planning for Merrill Lynch and AG Edwards and teaching at the graduate and  

undergraduate level, which he still does on a part time basis. 
In addition to golf he plays pickleball, chess, cribbage, gin rummy and goes trout fishing. He also 
finds time to enjoy theater, concerts and music festivals and to visit his mother in Salt Lake City 
and two daughter’s living in Arizona and Colorado.  
A member of the Men’s Golf Club since 2017, Andy is in his third year on the Board and publishes 
the monthly Bulletin and the Roster.   Your Public Relations Director – Andrew Quinn 
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Board Mtg. 

Gross/Net 

Pick your Partner 

Bargain Day 

CLWGC CLUB  

Championship 

CLWGC Club 

Championship & 

Luncheon 

CLWGC Club 

Championship 

9ers golf/St Patty’s 

funday  10:00  

10.00 9ers golf/guest 

day 

 

SB&R @ Canyon 

Lake 

9ers Golf 10:00 

9ers golf 10:00 

 gross/net 

Board Mtg. 

  

Pick your foursome 

Odd front/even 

back  

CLMGC  

Spring kickoff  

CLMGC  

Spring kickoff  

Randy Bonner 
Ralph Brack 

Brian Boothby 

John DeYoung 
Ron Kelley  

 

Fred Espinosa 
Patrick Maslach 
Robert Scott 

 

John Funke 
Jason Jernigan 

Billy Furlong 
 

Larry Greene Brian Helmer 

Travis Montgomery 
David Nickel 
 

Randy Moore 

Tom Pierick 
 Ted Russelle 

Robb Smith 

Shannon VanDruff 



 
Hello everyone!  Tournament Director Dan Rollins here with a brief rundown 
of our Sweetheart Tournament.  Check-ins started at 7:45AM. There were 
muffins, orange juice and hot coffee available. Hot coffee with a kick, if you 
wanted to partake. A touch of the Irish so to speak! 
 
We had 88 players participate in this year’s CLMGC’s annual Sweetheart 
Tournament.  The weather was cloudy with the temperature hovering around 
60 degree's, but much better than Friday’s rain showers.  The sun came out 
sporadically and made for a pleasant day, a little chilly but fortunately not 
much wind. Ultimately, we paid out 2/3 of the field in script (2250 Points) and 
650 points paid out for Closet-to-Pin and Skins. All script and points were  
included in this year’s tournament entry fees. 
 
Our restaurant Manager, Amanda McGrath, deserves a big shout out for her 
help with the food and beverage portion of our tournament.  Amanda opened 
up early to make us several large crocks of coffee and helped us with the set 
up. She always has a smile for us, and she doesn't get rattled whenever 
changes occur. The Men’s Golf Club is grateful to have her managing the 
restaurant.  With the current Covid-19 restrictions in place, it has been hard 
on our restaurant staff in general. Despite the challenges, they don't  
complain and always serve us with a smile; I hope they know how much they 
are truly appreciated!  
 
Another shout out goes to Pat Kemball, our club pro. Pat is a hard-working 
and dedicated club pro who deserves a great deal of credit for how our  
tournaments are run.  During tournament season Pat often works 12-14 hour 
days. He doesn't complain but I'm sure he gets an earful from his wife now 
and then. I'm sorry, Mrs. Kemball, but your husband is our MVP and we 
couldn't be successful with him. Thank you for sharing!       
 
Final words. (President) Bruce Wallace and (Social Director) Jerry Watson 
deserve a lot of credit for a smoothly run tournament. Bruce is a great  
communicator and he keeps his finger on the pulse of everything that goes 
on.  He likes to make sure all the T's are crossed and the I's are dotted. Jerry 
was instrumental in finding flowers, candy, and awards for the tournament 
and he worked hand and hand with Amanda for our box-lunch. Although we 
wish we could have had a sit-down meal for our ladies, it wasn't in the cards 
this year due to the Covid virus, but happier days are ahead! Thanks for  
playing!  
 

SWEETHEART COUPLE 
GARY & SUE SELL 



A Flight Gross winner's Kurt Mascio, Mary Burns, Jesse Beecher, 
 and KK Beecher. 
 
B Flight Gross winner's Cathy Bar, Gary Bradford, Jim Merritt,  
and Anita Fairfield 
 
C Flight Gross winner's Bob Clow, Ellie Clow, Rick Halsey, and Emma Magill 
 
A Flight Net winner's were Jill Busser, Jon Evans, Jerry Watson,  
and Jennette Williams. 
 
B Flight Net winner's were Gil Kim, Judy Kim, Travis Montgomery,  
and Valerie Montgomery. 
 
C Flight Net winner's Phil Coughlin, Joanna Spiller, Lila Gann, and Larry Gann. 








